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Dear  
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 24 
January 2024. You requested the following:  

1) Please provide the total number of paying parents registered as employees for the past 
3 years; 

a. Also, the total number of the aforementioned liable parents who are in arrears 
and not making payments (please discount any paying parents who have a 
payment arrangement in place with which they are complying with) for the past 
3 years. 

2) Please provide the total number of paying parents registered as business owners, or 
those who are responsible for making their own monthly payments (as opposed to who 
have employee deductions) for the past 3 years.  

a. Also, the total number of the aforementioned liable parents who are in arrears 
and not making payments (please discount any paying parents who have a 
payment arrangement in place with which they are complying with) for the past 
3 years.  

Information being released 

The information requested is outlined in the table below. We have interpreted your use of the 
term ‘business owner’ to refer to liable parents or debtors who are self-employed. Self-employed 
includes those who carry out business activity on their own, such as contractors, sole traders 
and small business owners. We have defined “non-employees” as those who have no taxable 
income and are therefore responsible for making their own monthly payments, which excludes 
business owners and employees earning salary and wages. 

Liable parents who receive income through salary and wages will have their child support 
payments deducted from their income source. This includes liable parents who may be self-
employed, but who also receive income in the form of salary and wages. 

Legislation regarding employer deductions changed in October 2021. This introduced the 
requirement for all employees to have automatic employer deductions as their method of 
payment. Prior to this, automatic deductions were only added on liable parents who had 
defaulted on making a payment or for those who elected to have them. 








